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Lyndon - KLC Certified City of Ethics
The City of Lyndon was recently certified as a “Certified City of Ethics.” 
“It’s an important accomplishment because our role as elected officials 
and employees of the city is to serve our citizens efficiently, effectively 
and with honesty and transparency. The Council and I felt the process and 
requirements to earn this certification would be a good way to vet and affirm 
our commitment to these important principles,” said Mayor Hagan.

Residents and businesses expect efficiency, inclusiveness, and ethical 
leadership from local government. Certification under the Kentucky League 
of Cities (KLC) Certified City of Ethics Program is a way to recognize cities 
and city officials that have adopted principles and procedures that offer 
guidance on ethical issues, and a mechanism to resolve complaints at the 
local level. In addition, this program increases public trust and confidence in 
city governments and their services through the training and recognition that 
this program promotes. 

The ordinance guides conduct of city officials and their employees in areas 
such as financial disclosures, conflicts of interests and outside employment. 
The ordinance also contains strong penalty provisions – including public 
reprimands, fines, and removal - for city officials and employees who violate 
the ordinance. To maintain the certification, the city must go through this 
process every four years.

KLC reviewed the code of ethics ordinance to determine if they comply with 
the criteria set out in KRS 65.003. The city received a plaque and is now 
authorized by KLC to use a “Certified City of Ethics” logo on stationery, road 
signs and other uses.

-Mayor Brent Hagan

Pictured left to right: Councilmember Susan Barto, Mayor Brent Hagan, Councilmember Amy 
Stuber, Councilmember Becky Ricketts, Councilmember Cami Popham, Councilmember Betsy 
Kramer, Councilmember Mardy Sidebottom, Councilmember Carla Nalley

SNOW REMOVAL REMINDER
During certain snow events, the City may mobilize our contracted snow removal team. If heavy snow is 
forecasted, please remove all vehicles from the streets so that crews can effectively navigate our roadways 
and avoid any accidents. Our contract reads that a snow event that produces more than 4” would require 
that all Lyndon public roadways be treated. Temperature plays an important role on whether our snow team 
salts intersections and priority through streets. When below 20*F, the salt is not effective and spreading it 
would be a waste of resources. With most storms in the Ohio valley, forecasting is unpredictable. If we can 
be proactive, we certainly will be. All the main thoroughfares within City boundaries, i.e., Lyndon Ln, New 
Lagrange, LaGrange, N. Ormsby and Whipps Mill are all maintained by Louisville Metro public works. Streets 
within ‘neighborhoods’ that are considered main access points to the major roadways listed above are 
‘priority’ and those with major slopes are also considered. Many ‘no outlet’ streets that 
are tributaries to these streets will only be treated after priority streets have been 
cleared and maintained depending on the severity of the snow event. As always, 
pay attention to warnings issued through news outlets and give yourself plenty 
of time to reach your destination.
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NORTHEAST REGIONAL LIBRARY AWARDS 

In September of this year, the Northeast Regional Library was awarded the 2021 AIA Kentucky Honor Award, 
the highest honor for architectural design by the Kentucky chapter of the American Institute of Architects. 
The library was designed by JRA Architects, MSR Design and MKSK with the help from community leaders, 
residents and the LFPL (Louisville Free Public Library) staff. 

Along with over $120,000 books and other material, meeting rooms and learning areas, the library also 
features a space called the “Maker Pavilion”. The LFPL described this area as “a hub for making, collaborating 
and Interactive learning” which includes the latest technology in printing, music, videography, and cooking. 
The library serves more than 170,000 people in Jefferson County. 

The Northeast Regional was also awarded the LEED Gold-certification in June of 2020. LEED stands for 
Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design. 

N. ORMSBY LANE SIDEWALK COMPLETION
District 7 Metro Councilwoman Paula McCraney recently pledged $60,000 to complete the sidewalk on the 
north section of Ormsby Ln., which currently ends at Partridge Walk Ln. from Westport Rd. Lyndon had already 
committed $60,000 in past budgets anticipating financial partnership from Metro government.  The new 1700 
ft. section will terminate at LaGrange Rd, providing a complete connection to Westport Rd. 

Within the next few years, construction for a sidewalk from Lyndon Lane to Hurstbourne Ln. along LaGrange 
Rd. will begin which will tie into this Ormsby connection. Other phases of this project will begin as early as this 
year with an anticipated completion by 2024. Construction will begin east, nearest Hurstbourne Ln., and move 
west towards Lyndon Ln. in three phases. More to come on this subject as the timelines are known.

DOOR-TO-DOOR SOLICITORS
Normally solicitors and peddlers must obtain a license from the City but at this time we are not issuing 
solicitation permits due to the pandemic. If you see anyone going door-to-door or suspect suspicious activity 
on private property, residents should call Graymoor-Devondale Police Dept. dispatch at 502.327.2677. 

If you are looking to rent a quiet, indoor space tucked in the heart of Lyndon, Romara Place is 
available for small events. The beautiful 10-acre property once belonged to Alvin Wood, the founder 
of Lyndon. The home was renovated in 2007 to provide an area for educational outings, executive 
meetings or a quaint retreat for small gatherings. If you would like more information or ready to 
book an event, please call Kevin Woodward at (502) 592-5795.




